









March 9, 2011

Dear Bloomingdale, 

The purpose of the following note is to provide information about how Bloomingdale residents may be heard with regard to the liquor license application submitted by Capitol Food Mart (CFM), located at 1634 North Capitol Street, NW.  A copy of the CFM application is posted on the Bloomingdale Civic Association's (BCA) website, http://www.bloomingdalecivic.org/ , under the Pages and Documents heading.  Please note that the deadline for submitting a protest of the application is Monday, March 14, 2011.  Given this very tight deadline, please share this message with your neighbors who do not have internet access. 

Background

During the last BCA meeting, Commissioner Youngblood announced that CFM has submitted an application to acquire a liquor license from another business.  Commissioner Youngblood agreed to ask the owner of CFM to appear at the next BCA meeting, which is scheduled for March 21, 2011.  I received an email Saturday, March 5th indicating that the deadline for protesting the application is Monday March 14, 2011. This was the first time I learned of this deadline.  I subsequently learned that no statute or regulation requires that a copy of a liquor license application be sent to the relevant civic association.  After following up on the March 5th email, I discovered that this issue has not yet been before the ANC and is not scheduled to be until after the deadline for submitting protests.  Moreover, no statute or regulation requires that an applicant appear before the ANC.  As such, before the deadline passes for filing a protest, no public meetings will have occurred that would allow residents to hear form the owners regarding their pending application.  

How may I be heard on this issue?

Since Monday, I have been in contact with the Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration (ABRA) in an effort to learn what rights the BCA and other Bloomingdale residents have with regard to either supporting or opposing this pending application. If residents wish to support the CFM application, I learned from ABRA that the licensing procedures do not really provide a method for supporting an application, except to the extent the business owners may perhaps submit signatures as part of a petition of support or present supporting witnesses during a hearing.  If residents wish to oppose the application, a protest would need to be filed, which does two things.  First, it preserves residents’ and/or an organization’s right to be heard at a licensing hearing.  Second, it provides residents and/or an organization with a bargaining chip to encourage an applicant to negotiate certain terms of operation (i.e., hours of operation, restrictions on selling single cans of alcohol, etc.). 

In order for the BCA or the ANC to submit a protest, there must have been a duly noticed meeting (with 10 days notice), with a quorum present, during which a majority vote prevailed.  Given that the BCA had not been made aware of the protest deadline and was under the mistaken impression that the applicant would be required to present before the ANC, the BCA did not notify the community 10 days prior to our last meeting that this issue would be discussed, and during the meeting did not have an in-depth discussion of and vote on the issue.  In sum, neither the BCA nor the ANC currently has standing to file a protest of CFM's application. 

The only option that remains available to residents who may be concerned about this issue is to form a group of 5 or more, which may then collectively file a protest by Monday, March 14th.  Please note that submitting a protest that simply states that you oppose CFM's application is not sufficient.  Any such protest will be summarily rejected.  A protest must state that the license being sought would be inappropriate under one or more of the appropriateness standards, which are set forth below.  If you decide to form your own group of 5 or more, feel free to contact me if you need a sample protest.  In the alternative, if you are interested in filing a protest please feel free to email me ( terijanine@gmail.com ).  If I hear directly from 5 or more residents I can help draft a protest to be filed by Monday.  Your email to me should include the grounds for your protest and why approval of the application is inappropriate under one or more of the appropriateness standards. Here are some important notes about participating in this proceeding: 
   
· All protests must be in writing, must be received by ABRA prior to the end of the protest period (Monday, March 14, 2011), and must clearly state the grounds for the protest, i.e., why the matter being objected to is inappropriate under one or more of the appropriateness standards.
· The written protest may be scanned, faxed, mailed, or hand delivered, but all must contain an original signature.  

· Here are the Appropriateness Standards: 

         
1) adverse impact on the peace, order, and quiet of the neighborhood;

         
2) adverse impact on real property values; and

    
3) adverse impact on residential parking needs and vehicular and pedestrian 
safety.

I hope this information is helpful. 


Teri Janine Quinn
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